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not have a problem with that. We have to deliver these services 
in the most cost efficient way possible.

The member was suggesting that people in Quebec might be 
prepared to pay more taxes. I would like to see a poll on that. I do 
not think they are prepared to pay any more taxes. I think they 
feel the same way as the people in Ontario: They are taxed to 
death and they are looking for some relief by the government 
cutting its spending. That is the answer to creating the jobs the 
member needs in Quebec, just as we need them in Ontario.

The Speaker: That is a lively little exchange we have going. I 
think it is almost two o’clock.

[Translation]

My dear colleagues, it being 2 p.m., pursuant to Standing 
Order 30(5), the House will now move on to members’ state­
ments.

ENVIRONMENT WEEK

Mr. Yvan Bernier (Gaspé, BQ): Mr. Speaker, in honour of 
Environment Week, June 4—11,1 would like to acknowledge the 
laudable efforts of the Canadian and Quebec mining industry to 
be more environmentally conscious.

The Canadian mining industry is the first mining association 
in the world to develop an environmental policy for all of its 
members. Under this initiative, dubbed ARET, Accelerated 
Reduction/Elimination of Toxics, the largest mining companies 
have committed themselves to reducing the most offensive 
emissions by 71 per cent by the year 2000.

We can only welcome any measure which aims to make the 
sustainable development of natural resources more environmen­
tally friendly.

The mining industry’s commitment to reducing its emissions 
is a big step in the right direction. Our congratulations.

[English]STATEMENTS BY MEMBERS
ENVIRONMENT[Translation]

Mr. Darrel Stinson (Okanagan—Shuswap, Ref.): Mr. 
Speaker, with next week being Canadian Environment Week, I 
want to point out the many improvements that have taken place 
in our natural resource industries, especially forestry, to protect 
the environment.

As someone who has earned a living as a logger and a 
prospector, I know that most people work in the bush because 
they love it. I know that forest industry employees want to 
ensure that jobs in the bush remain available for their communi­
ties, their children and their grandchildren. They want to be able 
to continue hunting, fishing, hiking and camping on public 
lands. They want their communities’ watersheds also to be 
protected.

Science and technology are helping us to gain a better 
understanding of how these activities affect one another. I 
believe it is only through a national commitment to sustainable 
development of our natural resources that our Canadian stan­
dard of living, widely recognized as the best in the world, will be 
maintained, including the environment.

CULTURAL EXCHANGES

Mr. Ronald J. Duhamel (St. Boniface, Lib.): Mr. Speaker, I 
am very pleased to speak about a group of students who are here 
in Ottawa today.

Some 30 students from Como Lake Junior Secondary in 
British Columbia and from l’école Saint-François-Xavier in 
Quebec have been participating in a praiseworthy cultural 
exchange. The Quebec participants first went to British Colum­
bia,

[English]

They were welcomed by a host family and encouraged to 
practise and improve their knowledge of English and of British 
Columbia. In turn, the students from British Columbia were 
welcomed into homes in Quebec, where they were immersed in 
the French culture and language.

These students are living proof of the desire held by Cana­
dians to learn more about their neighbours.

[Translation]

I congratulate the students and their professors for promoting 
cultural exchanges and for their desire to learn the other official 
language.

I would encourage my colleagues in this House to follow their 
example and to show the whole world how Canadians appreciate 
each others’ differences and similarities, and how this makes it 
the best country in the world.

AGRICULTURE

Mr. Len Taylor (The Battlefords—Meadow Lake, NDP): 
Mr. Speaker, yesterday in the House of Commons I again asked 
the government to delay its plans to immediately eliminate the 
Crow benefit until a more detailed review of the long term 
implications of this decision was completed. I want to bring to 
the attention of the minister of agriculture that other farm


